PTO Meeting March 9, 2016 Colfax Cafeteria

Abbie Campsie, PTO President, started the meeting at 6:19PM President Update:

- Welcome, new parent welcome.
- Bylaws updated. Last couple of months reviewed and announced that the vote will occur this evening. They were out of date, not current to the time of now
- Annie major change was to remove co-president language. Can nominate VPs. Other house-keeping things removal of Spanish Academy, adding email language, etc.
- 16 yes, 0 no, no abstain The new Bylaws were properly presented, second, and passed.
- Thank you to co-chairs, P4P Zauyah Waite and Jenny Ganger.
- Thank you for donations to Ask Drive.
- Next month PTO Presidential elections, today is the official notice.

Julie Wilson, VP of Communications

Communications Update:

Communicator - distribution 3rd week of March

Heather Sendera, VP of Events

Events Update:

- Talent Show tomorrow. Everyone should attend, it's a lot of fun!
- Carnival Thursday June 9th. Always looking for someone to help and maybe someone to work on it so that they can take it over next year.

Jennifer Ganger, VP of Fundraiser

Fundraiser Report:

- P4P Still not final but estimating \$21K raised!
- Ask Drive although not a heavy push for donations but still coming in. Thank you!
- May have a plant sale in the Spring but not 100% certain. More to come.\

Tiffany Stuckey, Volunteer Coordinator

Volunteer Update:

• Teacher Appreciation, first week of May. More to come.

Ray Obenza, Treasurer

Treasurer Report:

- Financial Report thus far approximately 6% raised more than budgeted.
- Income approximately \$46K P4P & Ask Drive; Expenses budgeted \$79K, still a lot of expenses to come. Technology expense coming.

Parent - asked how parents can suggest ideas. Abbie - put together a complete plan with teacher support and present to an EB member. EB will discuss and advise.

Mrs. Dawson - thank you for the support of the computer lab. Close the gap for those that may not have access and given the size of the school. The technology initiative will be welcomed.

Meeting adjourned 6:47pm

Respectfully Submitted, Yolanda Frank Colfax PTO, Secretary